
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

31 December 2020 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carers 

 

January Return 2021 

 

Following the announcement from Gavin Williamson, Wednesday 29 December 2020, students and 

staff will be returning to school as follows: 

 

1. Monday 

4/1/21 

All Staff online INSET Day INSET training as planned. In addition, staff will receive 

training on testing in schools. 

2. Tuesday 

5/1/21 to 

Friday 

8/1/21 

Year 11 and 13 remote 

learning 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 and 13 students will be taught through a 

mixture of live online lessons and remote learning 

materials. All work is accessed through the Student 

learning environment in the Remote Working 

Documents area. Further details will follow. 

 

Year 7&8 assessments will be delayed until students 

return to school. 

Students whose parents 

are critical workers or who 

are vulnerable return to 

school 5/1/21. 

Information on registering students who meet the 

criteria for on-site provision will follow in a separate 

email. 

3. Monday 

11/1/21 

to Friday 

15/1/21 

Years 11 and 13 return to 

school 

Years 7,8,9,10 and 12 

continue to engage in 

remote learning. 

Years 11 and 13 will be taught on site. 

Years 9, 10 and 12 will receive live lessons.  

Years 7 and 8 learning will be via pre-set learning 

materials to enable staff to facilitate COVID-19 

testing. 

All students to have 

COVID-19 test at school. 

Priority to Year 11 and 13. 

All students to come to school on specific days at 

specifically allocated times.  

Further information including appointment times to 

follow in a separate email. 

Thursday 14/1/21 Year 11 

F6 taster day is 

cancelled 

This will be rescheduled. Further information will be 

given once all have returned to school. 

4. Monday 

18/1/21 

All year groups return to 

school. 

Students return at their staggered year group times 

and to their zones as before the holiday. 

 

During week beginning 4 January 2021 plans will be put in place and training undertaken to enable 

lateral flow testing for all students before returning to the classroom. More details of how this will 

take place will be sent to you from 4 January 2021.  

 

The aim of testing at school is to enable students to return safely but does not replace the ongoing 

safety measures of regular hand sanitising, wearing face coverings and keeping to the year group 

bubbles. Testing is voluntary and requires parental permission. I would urge you to consider the fact  

 



that the testing is only helpful is most students participate. 

 

From 4 January 2021 all information will be sent to you by email and posted on the COVID-19 

information page on the school website. Please do the following: 

 

1. Return information to register students whose parents meet the critical workers criteria or 

students who are vulnerable and require onsite provision from 5/1/21. A letter will be 

emailed explaining the criteria and how to register. 

2. Look out for information about remote learning explaining how students access work from 

home. 

3. Return information to enable your child to take part in COVID-19 testing before returning 

to school. You will receive details and will be required to return: 

a. A registration form 

b. A consent form 

4. Ensure your child has hand sanitiser and 2x face coverings ready to bring in on their first day 

back. 

After 18 January 2021, we are required to carry out testing on an ongoing basis. We would welcome 

help from anyone who can spare the time to assist with testing of students in school. Volunteers will 

be required to undertake online training (2 hours max) and a 30min on site dry run walk through 

before being able to administer testing. If you could help with the testing on an ongoing basis please 

email info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk with the words COVID-19 TESTING VOLUNTEER in the 

subject heading and include your contact details and the regular times you would be available. 

 

Please continue to monitor your email and the school website closely. We look forward to 

welcoming all students back to school safely during January. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 
Mrs K Moore 

Principal 

mailto:info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk

